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Tuesday 7 April 2020 [Day 12 of Lockdown]
COVID 19: Memo 18 to Growers

Any information or opinion expressed in this communication is presented in good faith but with the express condition that the Citrus Growers' Association accepts no liability whatsoever for any loss or damage resulting from the use thereof.
Dear Growers

Never has there been a time that we need to share resources, ideas and experiences. Since the start of the COVID-19 measures the CGA has been in contact with other citrus industries worldwide, with other commodity organisations and supply chain stakeholders. Te fences have been dropped and we are all fighting this together.

NEWS FROM AGBIZ: 

Dear Agbiz member,
Following intensive lobbying, the Minister of Transport has gazetted new Directions under the lockdown Regulations to expressly permit the export of wines and other fresh produce products. The Minister has also designated those officials responsible for issuing permits for abnormal loads as an essential service Herewith a brief summary of the latest directives:

Transport

Wines permitted to be exported and agricultural cargo to be moved to sea ports and international airports for export

· The Minister of Transport has permitted the following expressly:

“During the lockdown period, the transportation of the wines and any other fresh produce products at the sea ports and international Airports Designated as Port of Entry for export is allowed”
· The notice also stated the following:

“Agricultural Cargo is allowed to be transported to sea ports and International Airports Designated as Ports of Entry and exported to the relevant destination”
· This should address the challenges experienced by non-food commodities such as wine, wool etc.

Employees responsible for issuing permits for vehicles carrying an abnormal load designated as essential services

· Agribusinesses have been experiencing challenges in relation to the movement of large machinery as these offices were vacant;

· This notice clarifies that the officials responsible for issuing abnormal load permits are deemed essential services and hence can issue the requisite permits.

Restrictions on passenger vessels at sea ports

· Passenger ships may only enter sea ports for SA crew to disembark as well as replenishing fuel and provisions;

· Other cargo vessels are allowed into all sea ports for purposes of cargo;

Ports open for cargo, refuelling and ship supplies

· The designated ports are:

· Richards Bay;

· Durban;

· East London;

· Coega;

· Port Elizabeth;

· Mossel bay;

· Cape Town; and 

· Saldanha Bay.

Herewith the link to the notice:

Disaster Management Act 57-2002 – Sea ports 7 April 2020
MASKS: There are widespread reports of shortages of masks. Thank you to South African Cane Growers Association for sending the following links regarding making of your own masks. We are aware that Department of Labour have been visiting farms and informing growers that masks have to be of a certain make or meet certain specifications. These demands are considered way beyond what is deemed necessary for the purpose of COVID 19. Organised agriculture is addressing this with government.
In the meantime, here are the links to a few YouTubes:
 https://freesewing.org/designs/fu/    for instructions

 https://sweetpoppy.com/how very good site she has a number of designs from easy – folded fabric and elastic to more sophisticated full facial with wire on nose!

https://www.youtube.com/channel.UCyJN     for pattern

WORLD CITRUS ORGANISATION (WCO): COVID 19 has meant more regular discussions between members of the WCO. The attached media release has been distributed.
PORTS: Mitchell Brooke has prepared the attached report.
ESSENTIAL SERVICES LETTER AND CERTIFICATE FOR CGA: CGA applied for and was awarded a certificate from DTIC with respect to the essential services nature of CGA and members. A letter has also been prepared for use should it be needed. 

SMALL BUSINESS SUPPORT: SA Cane Growers Association prepared the attached circular which may of interest (many thanks to Kathy Hurly)
Staff Cell numbers: Justin Chadwick 083 654 9591; Mitchell Brooke 082 892 9455; John Edmonds 083 232 3161; Paul Hardman 082 880 7933; Deon Joubert 083 675 3785; Robert Miller 084 510 5961; Gloria Weare 084 512 5578
Justin Chadwick



